
 

 

 

Note on Changes to VAT IOSS figures 
May 2025 

 

To ensure the accuracy and clarity of our data, we have made a correction to address an unintended duplication in 

the IOSS payments tables. 

We have identified erroneous duplicates in the combined payments to and payments from Ireland tables, in which 

the payments from Irish IOSS registered traders were inadvertently recorded twice, in the same manner as the 

related PDF versions.   

In order to improve the data user experience, these duplicates are now removed. 

 

 


